HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on March 13th.2019
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: County Cllr. D.Roper


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    




Cllr.S.Fuller
 Cllr.H.Pointer
     












Parishioners:   Nil



J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation None

b) Police Report None

c) NCC Report Cllr.Roper said that the consultation on the NDR western link had been completed but a decision had yet to be made. He warned that there would be a significant A140 night time road lane closure in May in the vicinity of the Shortthorn Road junction. There would be boundary changes before the next NCC elections to make electors per ward more even.

d) Broadland DC Report None

e) Full Council
1. Apologies Alex Hackett

2. Declarations of interest were recorded by Kevin Saggers and Sue Fuller as Village Hall committee members.

3. Minutes of the meeting on February 18th. were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk reported that he had consulted Broadland DC on litter in the woods adjacent to Waterloo Road. They confirmed that this did not constitute roadside litter which they would clear and that it was the responsibility of the landowner. The Clerk had met the highway engineer on site to discuss the dropped kerb at the bus stop.
5. Planning Amended plans for an extension at 45 Waterloo Road did not change the Council’s original objections.

6. Public Access Defibrillator The Council decided, after a detailed discussion to agree in principle to the purchase of a defibrillator to be mounted externally at the village hall. A final decision would be made after the village hall committee had decided upon location and the power supply.

7. Correspondence Broadland DC had confirmed the “Public Spaces Protection Order” prohibiting dog fouling in any area to which the public had access unless a landowner stated otherwise. Following an appeal from the Norfolk Accident Rescue Service the Council agreed to make a donation of £100.00 A request from the licensee of the grazing paddock at Chequers Field to have another pony was discussed at length and the Council offered to amend the licence to allow a second pony in place of the sheep.
8. Finance The Clerk presented his report and the following cheques were signed.










J.Graves
Salary and expenses (4th.qtr.inc. PAYE)    £1,069.48

N.A.R.S.
Donation




   £  100.00


9. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports Linda Rogers had been in contact with Sanders Coaches regarding overhanging tree in Newton Road and would ride on the route to identify the problem areas. Problems further on the route would be referred to Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council. She had also been investigating progress on the GNLP and had been informed that the first draft would be out for consultation in September 2019.
10. Questions from the public None

11. Next Meeting  Wed.April 10th. 7.30 p.m.
